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DEAN HINE HONORED 
AT TESTIMONIAL DINNER 

Over 300 dental alumni and friends 
attended Dean Hine's Testimonial Din­
ner April 21, at the Indianapolis Ath­
letic Club. Honored guests included 
Dr. Harold Hillenbrand, Secretary of 
the ADA, Mr. Jack Sullens, Secretary 
of the American Association of Dental 
Schools, IU President Elvis J. Stahr, 
Mayor Barton, former Governor Harold 
Handley, Willis Hickam, President of 
the IU Board of Trustees, Dean Glenn 
W. Irwin of the Medical School, Dean 
Emily Holmquist of the IU School of 
Nursing, and many other IU adminis­
trative personnel. All of the speak­
ers praised Dean Hine for his many 
accomplishments and contributions to 
dentistry and wished him success 
during his term as President-Elect 
of the American Dental Association. 

The Alumni Association presented 
Dean Hine with a beautiful globe, an 
executive travel case and a photograph 
album to commemorate the activities of 
the day. 

FROM SAN FRANCISCO TO NEW YORK 
TO DETROIT 

Dean Hine will give reports as 
President-Elect of the ADA in San Fran­
cisco, April 24-28, and will also 
speak on the subject of periodontics. 
Then he goes to New York on April 29-
30, to attend a meeting of the Program 
Project Connnittee of the National 
Institute for Dental Research. May 1 
will see him in Detroit for a meeting 
of the American Association of Endo­
dontists. 
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FACULTY PRESENT PAPERS AND SPEAK 
TO INDIANA DENTAL SOCIETIES 

Dr. David Mitchell spoke before the 
Marion, Indiana Dental Society on April 
20. 

Dr. S. Miles Standish presented a 
paper before the Northwest Dental 
Society in Valparaiso, Indiana on April 
21. 

Doctors George Mumford and Drexel 
Boyd presented papers on April 22 to 
a meeting of the Richmond Dental Society. 

DRS. JOHNSTON AND HANSEN PRESENT 
COURSE AT CREIGHTON UNIVERSITY 

Doctors John F. Johnston and Niles 
Hansen presented a postgraduate course 
on "Periodontal Considerations in Fixed 
Prosthetics" at Creighton University, 
Omaha, Nebraska, April 21-24. 

VISITORS TO THE DENTAL SCHOOL 

Dr. Walter Doyle, who earned his 
M.S.D. in Pedodontics here in 1961, 
visited Indianapolis April 21, to attend 
Dean Hine's Testimonial Dinner. Doctor 
Doyle is currently practicing pedodontics 
in Lexington and teaching part-time at 
the University of Kentucky Department of 
Pedodont ics. 

Mr. Floyd E. Matter, Director of the 
Medical TV Facility of the U.S.Naval 
Unit, Edgemont, Maryland, visited the 
school on April 21, to review our TV 
microscope research facilities. 

Dr. Rafael Aponte, an IUSD graduate 
of 1952, visited the school on April 22. 
Dr. Aponte is currently in general 
practice in Santurce, Puerto Rico. 



INDIANA STATE BOARD HAS 
NEW MOBILE DENTAL HEALTH UNIT 

The Dental Division has acquired a 
new Mobile Dental Health Unit to be used 
in carrying out dental inspections, 
topical fluoride treatments and com­
munity dental health programs through­
out the state. The Unit, of modern de­
sign, contains 2 dental chairs, an x-ray 
unit with shield, central vacuum, com­
pression system, low speed turbine den­
tal engines. An open house and inspec­
tion for IU Dental School faculty and 
students is planned in a few weeks when 
the interior is fully completed. 

DR. GISH HOLDS NEW OFFICE 

Dr. · Charles Gish has been elected 
Secretary-Treasurer of the American 
Association of Public Health Dentists 
and will attend the annual business 
session in Chicago on April 25. 

POSTGRADUATE COURSE IN 
MAXILLOFACIAL PROSTHETICS 

The Dental School will present a 
3-day postgraduate course in Maxillo­
facial Prosthetics April 26-28. Dr. 
Arthur Bulbulian of Mayo Clinic will 
be the guest lecturer. Dental and 
medical staff members including Doctors 
Cunningham, Hornback, Lingeman, Shanks, 
Tchalian and Tondra will lecture. 
Another participant will be Mr. Donald 
Badamo, Technical Associate of Dow 
Corning Corporation. Thirty dentists 
from 16 states and Canada have 
registered for the course. 

PROF. SWARTZ ADDRESSES DENTAL GROUP 

Prof. MarJo·rie Swartz spoke on "New 
Concepts in Dental Materials" when she 
addressed the South Central Dental So­
ciety at Columbus, Indiana on April 14. 
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SYMPOSIUM ON MAXILLOFACIAL 

REHABILITATION IN FT. WAYNE MAY 5 

Dental School faculty members will 
join with Isaac Knapp District Dental 
Society to present a one-day symposium 
on Maxillofacial Rehabilitation on 
May 5, at Ft. Wayne Regional Campus. 
Lectures will be given by Doctors 
Cunningham and Tchalian of Oral Reha­
bilitation and Mr. Bernd Weinberg of 
the Audiology and Speech Department. 

FROM THE LIBRARY 

Plans are being formulated to hold 
library orientation programs for the 
benefit of departmental secretaries who 
find frequent need to use library facil­
ities in their work. By this, it 
hopes to familiarize these key people 
with library operations and procedures. 
From the standpoint of time and motion 
economy as well as rapid and efficient 
acquisition of needed material, secre­
tarial knowledge of library routines 
will not only prove beneficial to each 
department, but also will afford 
library staff members the opportunity 
to give added services in other areas 
of need. Announcement of the ex2ct 
date of this program will be made in 
the near future. 

It is respectfully and humbly pointed 
out that the library's PA system was 
conceived for the purpose of contacting 
library users with a minimum of annoy­
ance to other readers and waste of time 
in staff operations. Use of this fa­
cility in preference to calling by tel­
ephone avoids confusion and saves time. 

OPEN YOUR FUTURE ••• READ! 

This is the slogan for National 
Library Week which begins Sunday, April 
25. Your own library, as a participating 
member of this campaign, wholeheartedly 
and enthusiastically endorses this annual 
effort to make all individuals in all 
areas conscious of the positive power of 
reading. Use your library and its re­
sources unstintingly and reap your own 
rewards thereof. 
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ALL STUDENTS TO WEAR SAFETY GLASSES 

By recent action of the Administra­
tive Committee, it was decided that all 
students be encouraged to afford better 
protection to their eyes during the per­
formance of various dental operations. 
The need for some type of protection has 
been rather dramatically pointed out by 
the large number of students who have 
had to visit the eye clinic for the re­
moval of foreign objects from their eyes. 

Beginning in September, all students 
not already wearing corrective glasses 
will be fitted with a pair of plain lens 
glasses. The cost will be nominal. This 
program's success will depend largely 
upon the faculty's support by their good 
example and their insistence that the 
students wear glasses. 

·ENDODONTICS STAFF ACTIVITIES 

Dr. Harry J. Healey will attend a 
"Conference on the Teaching of Endodon­
tics" sponsored by the W. K. Kellogg 
Foundation in Ann Arbor, Michigan, 
April 26-28. On April 29, Dr. Healey 
will be in Detroit to participate in 
the examination of candidates forcer­
tification as diplomates of the Ameri­
can Board of Endodontics. 

Doctors Samuel Patterson, Duane 
Compton, Thomas Mullaney and Joseph 
Rocco will attend the annual meeting 
of the American Association of Endo­
dontists, April 30-May 2, in Detroit. 

PROF. PHILLIPS LECTURES 
TO 500 STUDENTS AT BALTIMORE 

During a recent postgraduate course 
at the University of Baltimore, Prof. 
Ralph Phillips lectured to all four 
classes of undergraduate students plus 
most of the faculty. This marked the 
first time in the school's 125 year 
history that an outside speaker address­
ed · the entire student body! 

Professor Phillips was the essayist 
at a program sponsored by the Council 
on Dental Research of the ADA in Wash­
ington, n.c. on April 23. 

DR. SHAFER AIR FORCE CONSULTANT 

On April 5-7 Dr. William Shafer 
acted as Civilian Consultant to the 
Surgeon-General at Chanute Air Force 
Base, Rantoul, Illinois. Then on April 
21-23 Dr. Shafer again acted in this 
capacity to the Surgeon General at 
Keesler Air Force Base, Mississippi. 

Dr. Shafer was in Evansville on 
April 8 to speak to the First District 
Dental Society and then traveled on to 
White Sulphur Springs, west Virginia 
to speak to the Mid-Atlantic Society 
of Oral Surgeons on April 10. 

DR. BURSTONE LECTURES 
AT UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY 

Dr. Charles Burstone will make 
three, day-long trips to Lexington, 
Kentucky beginning April 28, to lec­
ture to the students at the Univer­
sity of Kentucky School of Dentistry. 
Doctor Burstone is giving these lec-
tures due to the absence of a chairman 
for their graduate orthodontic program. 

CONGRATULATIONS, PROUD PARENTS 
(AND GRANDPARENTS)! 

Patricia Karen was born to Dr. and 
Mrs. David Gardner of Oral Pathology 
on April 19. Stephanie Lynn arrived 
on April 5, welcomed by parents Dr. 
and Mrs. William swann of Periodontics. 
Ruby Snyder, secretary in Periodontics, 
reports a new grandson, Brian Keith, 
March 23. Kae Gifford, secretary to 
Dr. Mitchell, and her husband became 
parents rather suddenly on April 19 
when their new adopted daughter, Jo­
dean Marie "arrived". Anyone who's 
seen Kae since knows how happy she is. 

GET WELL, PEOPLE! 

Dr. G. T. Gregory of Oral surgery 
is reportedly recovering in Methodist 
Hospital from a bout with hepatitis. 

Suzanne Leland, dental assistant 
in the Department of Pedodontics, is 
doing well at home after surgery on 
April 14. 
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